The regularly scheduled meeting of the Herrick Township Board of Supervisors was held   Monday, June 5, 2023 at the township building. Chairman Brian Zembrzycki called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Supervisors Bernard J. Zembrzycki and Nancy Harvatine were also present. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read. Brian Zembrzycki stated there was a correction. Minutes should read “no refunds on zoning hearings that are not held”. Minutes were approved with this correction on motion of Brian Zembrzycki and seconded by Bernard J. Zembrzycki.  Motion carried on unanimous vote.  
The treasurer’s report was read and approved on motion of Brian Zembrzycki and seconded by Bernard J. Zembrzycki.  Motion carried on unanimous vote.

The following bills were presented for approval and payment:

#15135 PP&L   126.79  


#15147 Sharkey’s Fuels  146.03
941 1412.60


#15148 Bernard J. Zembrzycki  33.44
#15136  NE Pa. Telephone   62.78

#15149 Atty. Anthony P. Litwin  1250.00
PA. Dept. of Revenue    228.89

#15150 Anthony Harvatine  1900.40
#15137  Industrial Electronics   36.00            #15151 Brian Zembrzycki 1386.67
#15138 Reeves Rent-a-john  270.00
#15152 Bernard J. Zembrzycki 492.42
#15139 Briechle Law Offices  462.50
#15153 Nancy Harvatine  840.03
#15140 Nancy Harvatine 120.01

#15154 Joseph Svecz, Jr.  1272.48
#15141 Cube Auto Supply 248.94

#15155 Brian Zembrzycki  8675.00
#15142 Forest City News  12.00

#15156 U. S. Post Office  189.00
#15143 TMS Land Surveying  912.50
#15157 Seamans Sand & Gravel  450.00
#15144 JHA Companies  550.00

#15158 New Enterprise Stone & Lime  403.65
#15145 KW Oil Co. Inc.  1569.64

#15159 Hi-Tech Fencing  700.00
#15146 NEIC  860.64

General Fund Bills: $24,612.41
Highway Aid Funds:

#2610 John Bonham Road Equipment  $2100.00
#2611 Vestal Asphalt Inc.  $10,051.60
Highway Aid Bills: $12,151.60
PS Bank:

#118 Seamans Sand & Gravel  $1100.00   #119 New Enterprise Stone & Lime   $23,001.82 Wire fee 15.00
PS Bank Bills: $24,116.82
Bernard J. Zembrzycki made a motion seconded by Brian Zembrzycki to pay all bills except for the bill from Brian Zembrzycki .  Vote: Bernard J. Zembrzycki, aye; Nancy Harvatine, aye; Brian Zembrzycki, abstain.  Motion carried.  Bernard J. Zembrzycki made a motion seconded by Nancy Harvatine to approve the bill submitted by Brian Zembrzycki.  Vote: Bernard J. Zembrzycki,  aye; Nancy Harvatine,  aye; Brian Zembrzycki, abstain.  Motion carried.

Weather report for May as prepared by Wayne Chudleigh showed monthly precipitation of 1.49 inches.  Wayne reported that it was the driest May since he started keeping records in 1978. Last frost at garden level was on May 26.
No reports were received from EMC Joe Rossi or the planning commission.  The planning commission will meet on June 8 to review the Deery conditional use application and the add-on plan of Edward and Sue Price. Conditional use hearing for the Deery’s will be held on June 14 at 6 p.m. at the township building.
Zoning officer, John Watts, sent Brian and Emilie Deery’s conditional use application.  There was no report from the SEO.
Audit for 2022 was approved at the close-out meeting held prior to the township meeting.
Nancy Harvatine asked for confirmation that we would not be refunding zoning hearing fee to Keith Eyerman. Supervisors confirmed this.

Harry Harsin sent videos of water problem on his property on Creek Road.  Brian Zembrzycki stated that Mr. Harsin owns property on both sides of the road and the issue is the property owner’s; not the township’s.

Notice was received that state police fines in the amount of $538.88 were deposited.

Various assessment change notices were received.

New Milford Borough is applying for a grant for a pool and asked the township to commit a monetary amount for matching funds.  The supervisors agreed that the project was too far for our residents to use and declined to contribute.

A certificate of insurance was received from Bernard J. Zembrzycki DBA Zembrzycki Welding.

A grid-scale solar workshop will be held on June 14 from 1 to 4 p.m. at the Susq. Co. Public Safety Building,

A certificate of appreciation was received from the Susquehanna County Conservation District.

A letter dated June 4, 2023 was received from the SCPD stating that Edward and Sue Price have submitted an add-on/addition subdivision/lot line adjustment plan.

Ryan Tator, 911 Addressing, stated that the sign at the intersection of #374 and Lyon Street needs to be changed to reflect that to the left is #374; not Lyon Street.

Jill Reeves, who owns a property at Lowe Lake, asked if the township could fix the area by her property as she can’t access the lake.

Brian Zembrzycki made a motion seconded by Bernard J. Zembrzycki to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried on unanimous vote.  Meeting was adjourned at 6:42 p.m.

Nancy Harvatine, Herrick Township Secretary

